Manitoba Land Initiative

Cadastral Subgroup 


June 21, 2002 Meeting Minutes
Decisions & Direction

March 23, 2002

The goal of the Committee is to finish cadastral mapping for all of Manitoba and put in place processes and roles to ensure perpetual maintenance.

In the short to mid term the committee will focus on two key strategies:

1. Work with all provincial cadastral stakeholders (e.g. municipalities, surveyors, consultants, utilities, E911) to establish cadastral standards using the existing Government of Manitoba cadastral standards.

2. Develop a provincially owned quarter section grid.

April 19, 2002

Agreed that we need a separate quarter section grid and a cadastral grid. The quarter section grid would be based on real world features. The cadastral grid would be based on survey data. 

The committee supports the enhancement of what is called the Linnet grid to become our quarter section grid.

It was agreed that the cadastral grid must be based control point data and will have to be created from scratch as there is no survey quality cadastral data available today.

May 24, 2002

Agreed to use the following names for the two grids that have emerged as being required:

· Reference Grid - corresponds to real world features and is now commonly referred to as the Linnet or the Linnet quarter section grid.

· Township Grid – will be the survey quality reference system that can be used to attach cadastral data. It does not exist today.

Agreed that we will enhance the existing reference grid where practical to make it more accurate. The worst case scenario is that no agreement is ever reached with Linnet on this grid and then we won’t be able to release it to the public.

Agreed that any topo data will not be used in the creation of the township grid.

For Information

· The survey branch typically surveys a township using 8 points on the perimeter and 4 points on the interior. There are 2 quality levels 25cm or 1 – 2 meters.

· May 2002 - Gray Fraser asked Pollock & Wright to estimate the cost of creating the Township Grid from scratch using only the township corners. The estimate was $7 - $10 million for all of Manitoba and $1.7 million for Agricultural Manitoba.

· June 2002 – Wayne Leeman provided high level estimates for three options of creating a township grid:

· Option 1 – Township corners, 1 meter – 15 days, $100,000.

· Option 2 – Township corners, 25 cm – 210 days, $225,000.

· Option 3 – 8 points (corners, 3 on perimeter, 1 inside), 25 cm – 2100 days, $2,500,000.

Action Items 

· April 2002 - A group was struck to meet with parties within Manitoba that have an interest in cadastral mapping. The group consists of Lori Stevenson, Malcolm Finnie, Roy Dixon, Larry Phillips. Possible cadastral stakeholders include:

· Municipalities 

· Utilities

· Federal Government / PFRA

· Crop Insurance

· Emergency Management Services

· Elections Manitoba

· Planning Districts

· Aboriginal & Northern Affairs

The purpose of the meetings would be to present the cadastral standards as proposed by Manitoba and to discuss opportunities for joint development and maintenance of cadastral maps.

· March 2002 - Property Maps - Geomatics would like Intergovernmental Affairs to use CEDIT to create property maps. Intergovernmental Affairs and Geomatics must also determine what role Intergovernmental Affairs will play in maintaining survey and property maps. Larry and Paul will talk to Ed Sawatzky, Director of Community Planning Services (CPS) about CPS staff involvement in preparing property maps.

· March 2002 - Cadastral Standards – the province will lead a process to establish provincial standards for cadastral mapping operations in Manitoba with participation from municipalities, surveyors, consultants, utilities, E911, and other interested organizations. Malcolm Finnie and Bob Bruce will lead this process. It is expected that the draft standards will be complete in the fall of 2002.

The information on cadastral standards development will be added to the MLI website – no one was assigned responsibility for this.

· May 2002 - Larry will invite Wayne Leeman, Director of Surveys to the next meeting.

· May 2002 - A pilot with one municipality was proposed to refine estimates and to work out roles, processes, technology, and standards that would have to exist among Geomatics,  Community Planning Services (IAF), Survey Services Branch, Land Titles, Manitoba Hydro, and Consultants & Land Surveyors. 

· June 2002 – Malcolm will provide an estimate of the time it will take to prepare a township grid from Wayne’s option 2 above.

Following the meeting Malcolm supplied the following three estimates:

1. Historical DLS Township Diagrams – 1,800 days (1.5 days/twp).

2. Upgraded Historical DLS – 5,400 days (4.5 days/twp).

3. Modern DLS – 36,000 days (30 days/twp).

As all of these estimates are outside of our ability to pay I suggested Malcolm ask Bob Bruce to estimate the time required and the issues surrounding deriving a theoretical township grid form the four township corners. We could then supplement this with spot work using any of the above options depending on activity in a particular area.

